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INCLEMENT WEATHER POLICY 

FOR CANYON LAKE ACTIVITY CEN-

TER: 

If the media announces that Rap-

id City Schools are closed, then 

Canyon Lake Activity Center will 

also be closed. Doors will be 

locked. Stay home and be safe.  

Staying Young News 
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Volunteering Is Good for You  

 

There are two things that older adults have in common these 

days: time and knowledge, and both make them the perfect match 

for volunteering. 

 

By giving back as little as two hours a week, or about 96 hours a 

year, older adults are discovering how to keep their lives active 

and healthy. 

 

Research shows that seniors who volunteer can combat depres-

sion, stave off chronic pain, and boost brain power. In short, volun-

teering can promote longevity. 

 

Still need another reason to get out and volunteer? With the num-

ber of volunteers age 65 and older expected to double in a few 

years, chances are you’ll reconnect with old friends and make new 

ones. 

 

“Volunteering gave me a reason to get up in the morning and stim-

ulated my brain as I learned about topics and issues that were 

completely unfamiliar to me,” says one vol-

unteer.  

 

The point is, there’s a volunteer opportunity 

for everyone at Canyon Lake Activity Center. 

 

(Courtesy of NewsUSA) 
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Center Activity Leaders 

Volunteer Activity Leaders        

Aerobic 

Carman Timmerman………………... 

 

Aerobic  Walking          

Pat Graves  ...................................... 

Aikido 

Willi Kurniawan ………………………….. 

Bingo 

Terrie Wobig  .............................. .. 

Dale Adams………………………………... 

 

Buck-a-Month Club 

Nila Boone ....................................... 

 

Card Recycling  

Shirley Sjomeling ............................ 

 

Computer Room 

Clint VanBlaricum ........................... 

Tony Vecchi………………………………... 

 

Creative Writing  

Mary Drader .................................... 

 

Cribbage 

Shirley Myers ................................... 

Duplicate Bridge 

Louise Young ……………………………... 

Fitness Center  

Robyn Johnson …………………………... 

Flower Beds 

Bettie Poljansek ………………………….. 

Audrey Petersen …………………………. 

500 Cards  

Lee and Jean Hulm………………………. 

Gaming Instruction 

Dennis Ritter …………………………….. 

Garden Plots  

Bob Melvin ………………………………. 

Hand  & Foot 

Flipper Weisbeck…………………………. 

Hearts 

Wanda Hansen…………………………... 

Joyful Gals & Guys  

Parker Knox ….…………………………….. 

Knitting Group (CLACCERS)  

Kim Leonard ……………………………….. 

Library  

Nila Boone ………………………………….. 

Line Dance Beginner (Monday) 

Lisa Castor ………………... ........ …... 

Line Dance Beginner (Wednesday) 

Lynda Jacquot-Imberi…………………….. 

 

 

Line Dance (Friday) 

Carol Seitz .......................................  

 

Mah Jongg 

Robin Franson ................................  

 

Mexican Train Dominos 

Steph Gisi ........................................  

 

Moderate Motion 

Jo Ann Sterner ................................  

 

 

Party Bridge  

Mary Pettingell ................................  

Photography Club 

Mark Guinn …………………………….. 

 

Pickleball 

Gary Miller .......................................  

 

Pinochle (Monday) 

Mazie Brandt  .................................  

No Friday Pinochle 

Pool  

Vacant .............................................  

 

Rug Looming 

Dean Steinberg ...............................  

Rummage  

Bettie Poljansek .............................  

Saturday Night Dance 

Gary Reynolds .................................  

Scrabble 

Bill Howard………………………………. 

Sevens from Hell 

Jerry McMartin ................................  

Shanghai Rummy 

Wanda Hansen………………………….. 

Table Tennis 

Bob Randall ....................................  

Tai Chi Chih 

Mary Drader ....................................  

Thrift Store 

Kathy Lemire...................................  

Webmaster 

Tina Garfield .................... …………... 

Whist 

Bettie Poljansek………………………….. 

 

Due to privacy guidelines we will not list 

phone numbers for Activity Leaders.  Call 

the Office at 721-8710 and leave a mes-

sage for the Activity Leader and they will 

return your call.  Thank you. 
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Board of Directors 

President 

Rudy Mooney ................. 343-6791 

 

Vice President 

Karen McGregor………….721-6178 

 

Secretary 

Mazie Brandt ................. 342-0403 

 

Treasurer 

Gus Hondl ...................... 415-3702 

 

Membership Secretary 

Dave True ...................... 343-4362 

 

Past President 

Ron Roland .................... 721-4346 

 

Board Members 

Wanda Hansen.............. 787-0027 

Jerry McMartin .............. 209-5471 

Dayna Dick ………………………………… 

Carman Timmerman …………………. 

 

Community At Large Members 

Frank Driscoll .................................. 

Jim Scull .......................................... 

 

 

City Council Liaison 

Lance Lehmann….……….390-1087 

 

Staff 

Center Director 

Michael Garfield ............ 721-8710 

Program/Marketing Coordinator 

Clyde Lichtenecker ....... 721-2827 

 

Administrative Assistant/ 

Newsletter Coordinator 

Arlene Lichtenecker ...... 721-2486 

Receptionist 

Lynn Powell ................... 721-8710 

 

 

Newsletter Advertising 

LPi Sales……………...800-950-9952 

 

 

Custodian 

John Schuch .................................... 

Kathy Grosz……………………………….. 

 

Fitness Instructor 

Robyn Johnson……..605-787-8789 



 

Be Positive!! 

 

“Do not do to others 

what you do not want 

them to do to you. “ 

Confucius  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Birthday wishes to all our active 

members that are celebrating 

their special day during the 

month of FEBRUARY  

 

Ticket Collection�

Jasper was speeding along the in-

terstate highway when he was 

pulled over by a state trooper. The 

officer wrote out the ticket and 

handed it to him.�

“What am I supposed to do with 

this?” grumbled Jasper, as the po-

liceman handed him a speeding 

ticket.�

“Keep it,” said the officer. “When 

you collect four of them, you get a 

bicycle.”�
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Comments From Our Leaders 

Rudy Mooney—Board President� � � �

     As I write this article in January, I think about summer ac-

tivities like fishing, golfing and gardening. One thing I am 

looking forward to this summer is a cruise we have planned in 

August. This 11 day cruise is leaving from Copenhagen, Den-

mark with several stops in Oslo, Helsinki, St. Petersburg, and Berlin. If you 

are interested in going, additional information is posted on the bulletin board 

or can be obtained in the Office.�

     Our goal this year is to have a substantial increase in membership. I re-

mind our members that for each new member you refer you will get one free 

monthly activity card, so introduce your friends and neighbors to our Center 

and show them what we have to offer. This year should be another good 

year for our Center.  With the additional dollars the increased fees will pro-

duce, we should have funds available for some much needed improvements 

and upgrades. I thank all the members for their understanding regarding the 

fee increases.�

     After many frustrating years, I think we will finally be able to get our 

leaking roof repaired. Thanks to Jim Scull for having the expertise to point 

out the items that were installed incorrectly and how to make the necessary 

repairs. These repairs will happen in the spring as they are temperature de-

pendent.�

     Here’s wishing everyone a Happy Valentine’s Day.�

     �

Rudy Mooney  �  Board President�

Michael Garfield  -  Center Director �

Even though there is much anticipation and excite-

ment for the New Year, this has always been a time of the 

year that I didn’t really care for. When I was a child, Christ-

mas was over and was now a whole year away and it was 

time to go back to school, maybe that is my reference point 

for my feelings this time of year. Maybe it is my memories of a young airman 

in going through Air Force basic training and being away from home for the 

first time. For me, a little melancholy always sets in after the holidays. If you 

are feeling the same way, make sure you are getting out of the house and get 

over to the Center to be around your friends. This is the best remedy for cabin 

fever and the post holiday blues. Maybe try some other activities that might 

be out of your comfort zone. This is always hard to do, but there are so many 

fun activities and new friends that are possible. You could come for the Sat-

urday night dance, play some pickleball or sharpen your mind with a game of 

scrabble or mah jongg. Keeping your mind and body active is the key, so stay 

active and be the best you can be.     �

I would like to make our members aware of something that I hope 

they are already making notice of. I am talking about our kiosk at the front 

entrance. It is so important to make sure that our members are scanning into 

their activities to insure that we are able to keep accurate data for reports and 

information used for grant writing. It is also important to take notice of the 

advertisements that are rotating on our screen when not in use. These busi-

nesses have put their trust and marketing dollars into this medium and sup-

port our Center in the hopes that we will remember them when we might 

need their product or service. So please take notice next time you are scan-

ning in and don’t forget to let them know you saw the advertisement on our 

kiosk and thank them for their support. Remember to always look up, give 

thanks and smile.       Michael Garfield  �  Center Director�

 

 

 



Just So You Know! 

Family Fare - Grocery Receipts (as of January 13, 2020) 

The goal is to collect ... $150,000 

We have collected ……..$  86,109 

We need…………………….$  63,891 (to receive another $1,000)  

  

A HUGE THANKS to everyone for their continued support with their Family Fare receipts.  We are on our way 

to our goal once again.  Every receipt, no matter how big or small, will help us reach our goal.  The Center 

received $3,000 in 2019 for this project.    

Thanks again to everyone...Flipper 

Rug Looming 

The rug loomers need help creating rugs.  Training will be provided.  Come and see how it all works 

each Monday and Wednesday morning from 9:00  to 11:00 am located in the Annex Building at the 

Canyon Lake Activity Center.  Contact Dean Steinberg, activity leader.  Stop by on Monday or Wednes-

day morning and say hello. 

Volunteers Needed 

Canyon Lake Activity Center can always use more volunteers.  If you have some spare time on your 

hands or skills you would like to share, stop by the Center Office and visit with us.  We can use help in 

the Kitchen, Thrift Store, Office, Newsletter Delivery, Bingo, Rummage Sale and Lawn Care,  just to 

name a few.  If interested you can stop by the Office or call 605-721-8710.   
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THE BEST IS YET TO COME-Program and Marketing 

Clyde Lichtenecker 

Program and Marketing Coordinator           �

      

Did the ground hog see its shadow or not?  

It probably won’t make a difference as the 

weather will play out as it chooses.  We 

have no control over the weather or envi-

ronment and need to accept what it does.  One thing we 

can control is what we do here at the Center and our 

community.   We need to be positive and work together 

to do the best we can for the Center and our community.  

We need to reach out and give others the positive oppor-

tunities we have here.  This is why I have made the goal 

of getting 400 new members this year.  When you are out 

in the public, no matter if you are at the grocery store, 

golf course or wherever ,talk to your friends about the 

opportunities and activities here at Canyon Lake Activity 

Center. 

     If you bring in a new member you will receive a one 

month Activity Card free.  Just think, if you bring in 12 

new members you pay nothing for activity fees.  I chal-

lenge all members to get out and bring in those new 

members. 
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“BRING A BUDDY”�

�

 “Bring a Buddy” to the Canyon Lake 

Activity Center.  What better way to get 

a friend to come see what we have to 

offer than to pick them up and bring 

them here to share the experience.  The 

vision looks great for the Center in 2020.   

Looking forward to a great New Year 

for all.�
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Bobbi Ternes
Broker Associate
buywithbobbi@gmail.com

605.390.1941


